
Click here to read the relevant extracts from the Curators report dated 16 November 2016 

Paragraph 10.4 

“Detailed accurate reconciled records have been maintained and is available on request. On 
10 October 2016 a month end and year ending September 2016 report was compiled and all 
the balances were in place. A system integrity check was also performed and all was found 
to be in order. Similarly a month end report was compiled for the end of October 2016, and 

all balances correlate”. 

Paragraph 10.5 

“As at 4 November the firm has trust liabilities in the amount of R13, 130, 113-97 and trust 
assets in the amount of R13, 130, 064.94. The shortfall of the amount of R47.03 relates to 
VAT on bank charges which is being rectified”. 

Paragraph 12.3 

“No claims have been lodged with the Attorneys Fidelity Fund, and the Attorneys Fidelity 
Fund is being kept appraised of the attendances made by the Curator and his department 
and the status of the winding up of the practice of Ronald Bobroff & Partners Incorporated 

Attorneys”. 

 

The Legal Practitioners Fidelity Fund has repeatedly confirmed that not a  single one of our 
Practices thousands of former clients has claimed against the Fund 

 Click here to view letter dated 28 August 2018 from the court appointed curator to the 

Practice in which he states as follows: 

“I refer to your enquiry as to the status of any claims having being submitted and paid by the 

Attorneys Fidelity Fund as a result of allege theft of trust moneys. 

I wish to confirm that the High Court of Pretoria appointed me as curator bonis of the 
practice Ronald Bobroff and Partners on 24 March 2016 in terms of which inter alia the trust 

account(s) were placed under my control and to administer any claims of trust creditors. 

 

I wish to confirm that there are no legitimate claims of misappropriation which to date have 

been made against the Attorneys Fidelity Fund…” 

 

 Click here to view the letter dated 4th June 2019 from the court appointed curator to the 

Practice in which he states as follows: 

4 June 2019 

“I refer to your enquiry and wish to advise that there are no pending claims submitted to the 

Legal Practitioners Fidelity Fund nor any claims previously paid by them”. 

 

 A letter received by the Legal Practitioners Fidelity Fund addressed to our attorney John 
Cameron Click here to read and in which it states as follows: 

 

“ We confirm that we have no contingent claims registered against your clients”. 

 

 Latest letter by Legal Practitioners Fidelity Fund dated 15 March 2023 in which the following 
is stated” We hereby confirm that there have been no legitimate claims lodged against the 
Legal Practitioners Fidelity Fund by any one of Bobroff & Partners Inc.’s former clients  
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The Executive Director of the Law Society stated in his letters dated 1 February 2013 and 16 

October 2018 that “I hereby wish to confirm that I have perused the disciplinary records of 

the Law Society and that the partners of the above practice (Mr. R Bobroff, Mr. D R Bobroff 

and Mr. S Bezuidenhout) have, since the practice was established on 1 October 1975, never 
been found guilty of unprofessional conduct by the Law Society” Click here to view  letter 

dated 1 February 2013 and Click here to view letter dated 16 October 2018 (extracts). 
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